Friday, July 9, 2017, 10:00 am - Noon
Minutes
OSU Foundation Board Room
OSURA Board Meeting

Present:  Bill Becker, Judy Burridge, Kelvin Koong, Cheryl Lyons, Chris Mathews, Mealoha McFadden, Betty Miner, Kathy Motley, Tom Plant, Gordon Reistad, Jack Walstad
Excused:  Phyllis Lee, Tony Van Vliet

OSURA Liaison to Events Office.  Mealoha McFadden is serving as the temporary person.

President Tom Plant called the meeting to order at 10:03 am.

Corrections to the minutes of the Board meeting of June 9, 2017 included:
	In the Finance Section "AROPE" should be "AROHE".
	In the Membership Section include "so far" at the end of the sentence on membership 	numbers.
	The list of members for the Fall Start-up should include Cheryl Lyons.
Jack Walstad moved to approve the minutes of the Board meeting of June 9, 2017 as corrected.  Bill Becker seconded.  Motion passed.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Budget and Finance.  Kelvin Koong distributed copies of OSURA Expenditures by Fund for FY 2016-2017 and OSURA Income by Fund for FY 2016-2017.  Copies appended.  Kelvin commented that $5300 was budgeted for the state funds; actual expenditure was $4786.74.

Committee Reports:
Scholarship.  There has been one request for summer funds.  Tom Plant will talk to Tony Van Vliet and Jack Drexler about publicity on scholarship.

Member Services.  Judy Burridge agreed to chair this committee.

Program.  A chair is needed. 

Newsletter.  Kathy Motley outlined plans for an early September electronic publication to include the Annual Meeting, tour of the Robotics Lab, the Fall Start-up, and the oldest known OSURA member.  Discussion ensued on having the graphic design done by Printing and Mailing or University Marketing.

History.  No report.  Bill Becker is seeking a description of committee duties.

Membership.  Gordon Reistad mentioned that the last time that new retirees were contacted was October 2016.  Contacting new retirees and following up with a personal contact was suggested as a way to grow membership.  Mealoha McFadden will find out if new retirees list can be sent to OSURA.

Special Interest Groups.  The Golf Group met July 6.

Staff Report.  Gordon Reistad wants to work with Mealoha to update the OSURA website.  Can OSURA add to the website?  Kathy Motley, Gordon Reistad, and Mealoha McFadden will meet to discuss website issues.

Old Business.  
	Meetings with Academic Deans
		Tom Plant and Chris Mathews will contact Toni Doolen.

New Business.
	Fall Start-up
		Date is October 18.  It will be held at LaSells Stewart Center in the foyer and the Engineering Auditorium.
		Shelly Signs will speak about OSU 150; Larry Landis may be added to the program.
		The Events office is considering inviting Emeritus faculty to this program, rather than to University Day.  The fee for the Emeritus faculty would be paid by the Events office.
		Gordon Reistad moved that the Planning Committee be authorized to spend up to $1,000, if necessary, to keep cost for the event to about $30 per person.  Second by Bill Becker.  Motion passed.
		Kelvin Koong reminded the group of inviting potential members.

	Fund-raising Campaign Ideas
		Hal Pritchett has offered a donation to OSURA.  It was suggested that OSURA contact the OSU Foundation for advice on a fund-raising campaign that uses this donation as a starter.

	Retiree Directory.
		A request was made to include the retiree year.
		Discussed, without conclusion, whether the Directory should be distributed in electronic or hard copy.

President Tom Plant adjourned the meeting at 11:48 am.

Respectfully submitted,
Betty Miner
